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This month's newsletter is hot off the

keyboard, with a report, results and photos of

the club's first Open 10 mile TT. There's also

news about the forthcoming Tour of Britain,

cycling on stage, our second retro-ride,

Leyden Plaque report, details of another

velodrome visit, EGM comments, plus all the

other regular features.

Please send any comments, ideas or proposals regarding the
contents of the newsletter to the Press Officer.

Presidential ponderings

Anyone who has been a Banbury Star member for more than a couple

of years will know the family name of Pagington has been associated

with the club for a very long time. A glance through our archive material

shows the almost-constant presence of Roy Pagington over many

decades of social rides and on the local race circuit too (competing in a

100 mile time trial at the age of 57 with a time of 5h17m) and as a mark
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of respect for his service to the club he was awarded an Honorary Life

Membership. Sadly, Roy passed away at the end of July and condolences

from the club have been passed on to the Pagington family. The name

still lives on in our membership with nephew Carlos who is another

long-term member although he's got a few years to go to beat Roy's

record.

Club rides have really benefitted from our incredible summer and those

memories of last winter's snow and rain are well and truly banished.

Autumnal cycling can be just as enjoyable as summer with the

Cotswolds' forests and hedgerows changing colour as the season draws

to a close. A great way to see this is to come on our October Reliability

Ride with a great route that shows the best of our region. More details

of this will be available next month.

Our racing season is also close to conclusion, with just one event left. My

thanks go out to everyone who has competed, pushed off or

volunteered to help. Special mention goes to Keri Williams, Roger

Gollicker and Mike Hicks for the hours they put in behind the scenes to

organise and run the time trials and road race. Without those three we

simply wouldn't be able to put on the great races we have done and for

which we are highly regarded.

See you on a ride soon!

Paul

2018 Time Trial season

Temporary traffic lights and road closures played havoc with last



Time Trial calendar and marshal roster

Time Trial results

month's evening weekly time trials, with the Tysoe 10 mile course having

to be used on two additional occasions. On the plus side, this technical

course is now well known and the wrong turns many have taken are

hopefully a thing of the past.

The success of our weekly TTs now attracts a growing number of visitors

from neighbouring clubs and this has included some topline riders. Dan

Bigham broke our 20k record in May and last month George Pym broke

the Tysoe 10m record. We also had double Olympic gold medallist

Hamish Bond from New Zealand turn up to a cancelled 20k night to

record an unofficial 23m57s.

Unfortunately however our evening season comes to an end on

Wednesday 5th September. Starting at 6pm in Gaydon, this is our

biannual 5 mile "Come and Try" event which bookends the races. The

relatively flat route enjoys a good road surface as it runs out to the new

roundabout at Kineton and then retraces itself back again into Gaydon.

It's a great and friendly way to get into time trialling. As is now

traditional we will retire to the Indian Queen restaurant after the race.

Please see the Facebook group for more details, Rich Collier is

organising the dinner.

Reports of all the TTs are on the news pages of the website.

10 mile Open time trial report and results
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